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Dear Committee, 

Thank you for your time. I would like to submit my opposition to HB 3012. The human 

brain does not mature until 25 years old, some could argue that voting before we are 

25 years old could lead to some poor decisions. If we allow children 16 and 17 years 

old to vote we are allowing immature minds to contribute to decision making that they 

are not ready to engage in.  I also have my suspicion that the school districts would 

have a hay day indoctrinating them into one part, and that would more than likely be 

the Democrat party, thus securing their heavy handed and over extended reach into 

Oregonians lives. I oppose HB 3012 

Beth Keyser 

Newberg 


